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PROGRAMS YOU MAY HAVE MISSED 

 

Eric Taylor is a Basketball coach at Grand 
Rapids Christian High School and Nathan 
Johnson will be a junior at the school this 
fall. They were joined by the Area Director, 
Brian Broekhuizen with Fellowship of 
Christian Athletes (FCA). They both talked 
about FCA and the impact is has on 
students. Many students attend a summer 
camp where the Kiwanis club sponsors a 

student every year. The students leave the camp with new friends and a deeper 
faith.  
 
Our incoming Lt. Governor Mike Martin from 
Golden K spoke about his two main goals for 
the years. First to be facilitator and second 
apply the S.O.A.R motto. This stands for 
Strength, Opportunities, Action and Review. 
We will have Mike back again for the Legion 
of Honor ceremony next month.  
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Future Programs/Events 

The club meets every 

Tuesday from 11:30AM to 

12:30PM. 

Boulder Creek Golf Club 

5750 Brewer Ave NE 

Belmont Michigan 49306  

616.363.1330  

Always remember— 

#KidsNeedKiwanis  

September 7 

Board Meeting 

September 7 
Tom Kozura 

Model A Phaeton 

September 14 

Annual Golf Outing 
Speaker Jeff Hoag 

September 20 

Aktion Club  
Zoom Meeting 

September 28 

Forrest Hoppe 
GR Neutral Carbon 2030 

October 12 
David Heyboer 
Friends of the  

White Pine Trail 

September 21 

Legion of Honor 
Officer Installation 



Lance Kraai with New City Neighbors gave 

the club an overview of the pizza oven we 

funded and a look at their farm program. 

They hire 20 high school students to work 

the farm and prepare food for their café. In 

addition to working the farm the students 

receive education and leadership skills.  

 

 

Lisa Posthumus Lyons is the Kent County Clerk / 

Register of Deeds and spoke to the club about the 

process of running safe and secure elections. With the 

“redistricting” that happens every ten years, we have 

new legislative maps. While some parts of the state 

saw a decrease in population West Michigan has 

observed growth. Lisa is always looking for people to 

help with the elections. 

The primary purpose of  

this club is to improve 

the quality of life for 

children and families 

worldwide by adhering 

to the Objects of Kiwa-

nis International.   The 

objectives were ap-

proved in 1924 and 

through the decades, 

they have remained un-

changed.    

 To give primacy to 
the human and spir-
itual, rather than to 
the material values 
of life.  

 To encourage the 
daily living of the 
Golden Rule in all 
human relation-
ships.  

 To promote the 
adoption and appli-
cation of higher so-
cial, business, and 
professional stand-
ards.  

 To develop, by pre-
cept and example, a 
more intelligent, ag-
gressive, and ser-
viceable citizenship.  

 To provide, through 
Kiwanis clubs, a 
practical means to 
form enduring 
friendships, to ren-
der altruistic service 
and to build better 
communities.  

 To cooperate in cre-
ating and maintain-
ing that sound pub-
lic opinion and high 
idealism which 
make possible the 
increase of right-
eousness, justice, 
patriotism, and good 
will.  

We are on the web: kiwanisgrandrapids.org 

Facebook:: Kiwanis Grand Rapids North 

Twitter: kiwanisgr 

MORE PROGRAMS YOU MAY HAVE MISSED 

 

16 Bruce Warber   

18 Tim Breadon 

18 Marilyn Perski 

 

September  

http://www.kiwanisgrandrapids.org
https://www.facebook.com/pages/Kiwanis-Grand-Rapids-North/229727353707316
https://twitter.com/kiwanisgr


CLUB SERVICE RECAP  

 

New City Neighbors 

Pizza Oven  

Hours Total — 3 

Members Involved  

 

Saint Alphonsus 

Church/NECM Supper 

House 

Serve dinner to 

community members 

Hours Total— 6 

Members involved 3 

Children Served—30  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kiwanis Trivia 
Kiwanis International’s official publication has appeared continuously since 1917. It 
was first called “The Kiwanis Club.” Two other titles, “The Hornet” and “The Torch,” 
were tried in 1918–20, but quickly abandoned for the simple descriptive title “The 
Kiwanis Magazine.” In 1976, this was further abbreviated to “Kiwanis magazine.” 

“Quotable Notables” 

 

“A single sunbeam is enough to drive away many shadows.” - Francis 

of Assisi  

 

“Real knowledge is to know the extent of one's ignorance.” -  

Confucius 

 

“It’s okay to look at the past and the future. Just don’t stare.” - -Lisa 

Lieberman-Wang 

 

 


